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A random act of photographic curiousity! The Thums drive their T pretty much everywhere. Retuming home
from a trip to a local supermarket, where they saw the “Wienermobile™ in the parking lot, they were surprised to
return home and find it parked in their neighborhood. Here’s proof! You just never know....
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MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT
Dear Friends,

Because we advertise our Swap Meet in Hemmings, and Ofd Cars Weeldy, | felt like | had to subscribe
to those two publications. While most of their articles are not directed to cars as old as mine, | still find
interesting and applicable articles to read. In the last year both publications have had a couple of articles
and interviews about the decline of the car hobby, and declining memberships in the various car clubs.

Steve Cook, President of the Horseless Carriage Club of America in his column in the
January/February issue of The Gazelfe noted that the “interast in the habby is waning.” He reported that
some in that organization favor growing their club by allowing cars manufactured after December 31, 1815,
But they're not going to do that. They plan to maintain their focus. He says “We're still going to keep
playing with these irascible, oil oozing crtters!” Sounds like he drives a Model T!

We are forfunate on 50 many levels. \We have a strong national club - The Model T Ford Club of
America. We have a strong local club. Our finances are sound. Our membership is fairly stable. Of
course we could use more members, but have you noticed we keep gaining new members, younger
members, every yaar?

We do have our challenges. The Swap Meet is one such challenge, with declining vendors, fluctuating
attendance, and yearly increases in expenses. \We have a tight budget this year, but we can fund deficits
like this for a while becausa of our hard work and financial strength, But the day is coming when this will
become problematic. Perhaps the biggest challenge we have is in being proactive about our membership.
Hawe you talked to anyone about Model T's and our Club recently? The Model T is the least expensive old
car in the old car hobby. Parts are so readily available. You don't have to own a machine shop or win the
lottery to keep, maintain, or restore a Model T. When property set up and funed, the Model T is perhaps
the most dependable early car you'll see on any national car club’s tour.

The Model T isn't glamorous, but it has a wonderful history. [t is also fun to drive! Of all the brass era
cars | drive on tours, my Model T's are the most dependable. The T was my first antique car, my first love
in the antique car hobby, and | wouldn't trade them for anything. Heck, aven Jay Leno has a couple of
Model T's, and is reported to have said that of all his cars, they are probably the most fun to drive. He has
over 180 cars in his multi-million dollar collection. T's are just plain fun! Let’s invite more to share in the

Joy.
Happy driving! Steven

EDITOR’S NOTES

Dear Fellow T Enthusiasts -

As promised, this issue sees the retum of The Member Profile. | also
ran across some comments about gasoline in another publication, which led
me o do some research on Sta-Bil, the fual stabilizing product many of us
use. See that in “Technical Tips." And to help in your planning for this year,
I've included a list of special dates for our club, My calendar seems to fill up
real quickly each year, with the various club activities, tours, and trips.

In my interviews for the Member Profile articles, | fry to include photos of
the variety of cars our folks own. Some of us own only Model T's, but many
of us own other makes as well. We all appreciate cars, and enjoy knowing
what other club members own and enjoy. And quite a variat;r it isl e o

| find it interasting reading articles from the early days of the automobile, Uﬂ paga I'nur I’ua H!Flﬂl'ltﬂd
just such an article. It helps to remind us of the dangers that exst for us today if we get careless. But
such articles also serve to remind us of the "trial and error” that occurred in those early days. Plus the
cost that was paid in life and limb. Some of the jokes | reprint (page 13 for example) really aren't funny
for us today, but there is a great deal of truth of the times in those jokes. In that particular joke, mayhem
and havoc occurred on a regular basis. | reprint such itams not only for your enjoyment, bul to provide a
historical context for our cars, as well as to remind us just how far we've come.

See you down the road! Steven G. Williams (email - steven1912@charter.net; cell 636-575-1469)

*
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS

2020

March 11 - Board of Diractors meeting, 7 PM, Freadom Masonic Lodge
13 - Membership meeting, 8 PM, Freedom Masonic Lodge, 4557 Lemay Ferry Rd, St Louis
20-21 - Chickasha Pre War Swap Meet, Chickasha, OK

April 8 - Board of Director's meeting, 7 PM, Freedom Masonic Lodge.
10 - Membership meeting, 8 PM, Freedom Masonic Lodge, 4557 Lemay Ferry Rd., St Louis
12 - Easter Sunday car show, Forest Park.
19 - Vintage Ford show, Museurn of Transportation

May 8 - Board of Director's meeting, 6:30 PM, Freedom Masonic Lodge
Membership meeting, 8 PM, Freedom Masonic Lodge, 4557 Lemay Ferry Rd., St. Louis
17 - Annual Spring Tour

June & - Annual Homecoming, Richmond, Indiana.
27128 - Annual Ovemight Tour

July 18-23 - MTFCA National Tour, Spokane, Washinglon. See Vinfage Ford for details.

From Raitling Ford Jokes No. 40, Royal Pub. Co., Phuladelphia, 1915

Sparks - “T hear your chauffeur 15 a very careful man.”

Carr - “Exceedingly s50. He never faces a judge without having at least a dozen witnesses to corroborate
his story,”

The motor car accosted the horse. “Get off the pavement,” it said. 1 am going to supplant you entirely.”
“MNeigh, neigh!™ responded the steed, wath a horse laugh. “They can’t make comed beef and sausage out of
you,”

Not being able to find an appropriate likeness of his satanic mayesty, an old colored parson tore a picture of
a racing aumtomobile from a newspaper and held it before his congregation. “It's de same thing!™ he explained,

“Dis heah thing makes es much noise es old Nick, does es much damage, an" eben hes a hom stickin® out in
front!™

TECHNICAL TIPS

A friend of mine, Steve Rinaldo, had a few comments in the Horseless Camage Club of America’s The
(razene, about the gas available 1o us. Ethanol gas has a shelf life of only six weeks. 50 keep only the
minimum that vou would use, in your antique car. Buy your gas from a high velume station, as you don't
know how long it has been in their tank. And get your gas at a name brand station that uses their own trucks
to fill their storage tanks. Testers have found levels of over 40% ethanol at some stations, mosthy
independents,

I have used Sta-Bil to stabilize gas, but decided 1o check them out on their web site. Sta-Bil keeps fuel
fresh for up to 24 months, and works on all gasoline. However, for protection against ethanol, they produce
Sta-Bil 360, “Amenca’s #1 ethanol treatment.” It protects the engine from the harmful effects of ethanol
wasoline. It keeps fuel fresh up to 12 months, and works on ethanol and non-ethanol fuel, and combats
condensahon,

Some people have used Sta-Bil 360 Marine in their automotive fuel tanks. But as that is specifically
formulated for marine applications, | don't know how wise it would be to use in cars. They do not list
automotive engines in their list of applications of this product.
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Member Profile - Chomas and Cayden Quick

By Steven Wiliams

I always ask my intenviewees how they got started in the old car hobby, and with Model T7s, It
became obvious that with these two, it was generational, Thomas® father, Dr, Richard Quick, bought the
first “old car” in 1960 - a 1933 Aubum 12 Sedan. He and his wife used it as their daily driver untl their
children came along. Then it became a weekend car, and ultimately a touning car. Thomas informed me
that the Aubum was a car that would pass from father, to son, to grandson. As well as a couple of other
cars in their collection. Pictured below is the car, with (left to nght) Thomas, Cayden, and Dr. Quick.
Cayden and his father joined the club because Cayden is
§ building a 1912 Model T Speedster with his father. Cayden’s

Although Richard collected other parts over the years, he did
nothing with them, Thomas grew up in Richard’s shop working
on things. In high school and college he bought and restored a
1966 Mustang. Since then he has acquired and worked on other
cars, When Cayden came along, he was always allowed in the
shop. Cayden, like Thomas, grew up in the shop around old cars

> | : Now, fast forward to Thanksgiving, 2019. Cayden finally
aslted “Dad when can | build a car™ When he was asked what he wanted to build, he replied *A Model
T" Wl'ren [ asked why, he replied “Because they're cool cars. Simple and easy to dnve, easy for me to
build.™ He was surprised to find out Granddad had an old Model T just waiting to be restored. So now,
the project is underway, Cayden has painted the chassis, and disassembled the rear end, among other
projects. They are going to Chickasha to obtain more parts in order to complete the car.

Thomas made two astute observanons we should all be aware of. First, parents who don't allow their
kids in the shop around the cars at a yvounger age don't develop in those kids an appreciation for and joy of
the cars. Second, Cayden is learning from the ground up about cars, and there is great father-son
interaction. In this family’s case, it’s grandfather, son, and grandson. Thomas admits it would probably
be easier and cheaper to have found a compleie and restored car, but Cayden would have missed out on so
much. Old cars and family are important to Thomas, a trait probably acquired from his father, Richard.

In fact, Thomas confessed when he was dating, he “did a lot of market research™ on his dates. He took
them out in his old cars, to discover if they enjoyved and had an appreciation for them. His wife Kristy not
only appreciates them, but can and does drive them and enjoys the tours, Thomas, now self-employed,
met Kristy in 1999 at Bank of America where they both worked in the trust department. They married in
2005, and their twins arrived in 2008. Cavden has a twin sister, Stirling, who 15 wheel-chair bound,
afflicted with Cerebral Palsy. They do take Stifing on drives in the Aubum that started it all. And Stirfling
attirms that when Cayden gets his car completed, he’s going to take her shopping in 1t

Cayden's favorite car? "I love them all!” And Thomas' next project is a *33 Aubum Sedan. It is easy
for the family to work on cars, along with some close fnends, in Thomas® 10,000 square foot shop on two
levels built into a hillside. Below, left to nght: Thomas® L- 29 Cord; Richard’s “32 Lincoln KB V-12; and
Cayden dnmmblmg the rear axle of his 1912 T pmjuct There are other cars, but I ran out nfmnrn
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Member Mews

Please add these new members to your directory:
Quick, Thomas and son Cayden. 4 Acomn Drive, St. Louis 63128 314-629-3063, Email

teqS6@yahoo.com. They're building a 1912 speedster.
Directory correction: Mary Ellen Stevenson’s correct email address is - mestevenson57@gmail.com.

Please make that correction in your directory.
Hhrinev i L honatisn
3

As part of our club’s charitable work, we presented a
$250.00 check to the Shriner's Hospital for Children here in
%\ St Louis. Receiving the check are two of our members who

'\'\ are Shriner’s, from left to right: Steve Dodson and Jerry
X1 Ellerbeck, Jr. Steven Williams, Club President, did the
' honors. Steve and Jermry will be sure the Shriner's Hospital
- receives the check on behalf of the club.

SUDDEN DEATH WARNING!

COPIED FROM THE SEPTEMBER, 1916, ISSUE OF FORDOWNER, FOR FORD
DEALERS AND OWNERS

Sudden deaths of garage men while at work have occurred so frequently that some one cause has been
sought and probably found. The men usually died while working over idling motors,

Poisonous carbon monoxide gas, formed from imperfect carburetion, weak explosions, or over-supply of
gasoline, has usually been decided the cause of death in these cases, all of which took place in small or
unventilated garages.

All complete buming, no matter what its nature, produces carbon dioxide, which never poisons, but often
suffocates. This gas poisons the blood, which in turn carries the poison to all parts of the body.

Victims start with feeling "dopey” and drowsy. Then they fall unconscious. Death follows uniess they
receive immediate attention.

Non-fatal effects are slowed-up thinking, paralysis, deafness, convulsions, and many other symptoms,

Ventilation is the best preventive against the accumulation and action of the gas.

(Ed. Note - we now know ANY exhaust can poison and kill. Be very careful this winter working on your car.)

NODEL
I
POSTCARD
HunoRr

<
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SPECIAL DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR

To assist Club members in planning for 2020, in consultation with various team leaders, I've
constructed the calendar here for your use. Regular club and board meeatings are not listed.

February 8 - Tour de Frost August 2 - Model T Picnic
16 - DARE car show, Edwardswville
March 14 - St Pafrick's Parade WErESY

September 12 - Brass & Nickel Show,
April 57 - Early Ford Show, Museum of Museum of Transpartation
Transportation

12 - Easter Car Show, Forest Park October 11 - Chili Cook Off

25 - Annual Fall Tou
May 3 - Swap Meet, Gateway Motorsports Park '
17 - Annual Spring Tour November 7 - Veteran's Parade

26 - Christmas Farade
June 6 - All Ford Show, Museum of
Transportation December 12 - Annual Christmas Banquet
27/28 - Annual Qvernight Tour

Paul Diebold “Wins” Hard Luck Crophy

Sam Atkinson, right, presenting the trophy to Paul
Diebold at the January club meeting. Paul "won” the
trophy because his Mode! T split a seam in the radiator
on this past year's overnight tour. Undaunted, Paul
bought the necessary materials in Farmington, and in
the hotel parking lot that evening made the necessary
repairs. He drove home with the rest of us the next day.

The reality is, if you drive your T on one of our tours,
sooner or later you'll probably end up on the Trouble
Trailer. (Vulture Wagon some tours call it!)

Tuth Suker Honored

By Steven Williams

Sam Atkinson sent me an article from the January 15, 2020 issue of West Newsmagazine, a news
magazine for west St. Louis County. The section of interest to us is titled “Longtime city clerk Ruth Baker
retires. Ruth was city clerk for Manchester for over 20 vears. Mayor Mike Clement celebrated her
employment with a proclamation at the January & Board of Aldermen meeting.

During her 20 vear tenure she eamed the highest certifications of Missoun Professional City Clerk
through the Missoun City Clerks Association and Missouri State University, She also earned the Master
Municipal Clerk certification through the Intemational Institute of Municipal Clerks (IIMC). She served
on and chaired many commuittees of the MOCCFOA and IIMC. She also served as a member of the board
of directors for the Missouri Municipal League, and the Veterans Planning Team where she spearheaded
the effort that resulted in Manchester gained the dual recognition as a POW-MIA and Purple Heart city.

Happy retirement, Ruth! And congratulations upon being elected Secretary of our club!

*
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2020 Tour de frost

By Steven Williams, photos by Cindy Atkinson and Steven Williams

Once again, Tour de Frost participants gathered at the Sports Cafe in Bridgeton for lunch. Because of
the temperature, no one drove a Model T. However, we had a great group of 24 people who had a
wonderful time dining and visiting  Many stonies and tips were shared, some problems solved, and plans
khared. One long time member who was there later reported to me “It was nice to meet and greet all the
[Tour de Frost' attendees today. (We) enjoyed what Sam hath birthed!™ If you missed it, you missed a great
fime!

Left - (1 to r) Mary
p- Elien Stevenson,
® Jane Fody, Joe
; Trewhella.

Right - (I to r) Patty
, McFadden, Jennie
4 Sanders, Joyce

Langguth.

-

Above - ( to r) Laren Languth. Keith
Sanders, and Don Spaeth.

Above - (I to r) Jerry Sr. & Deloris
Ellerbeck, Sherry Wiliams, in rear .\
Cayden and Thomas Quick.

Left - (I to r), Steven Williams,
Cayden & Thomas Quick.

Right - (I to r) Jennie Sanders,
Joyce Langguth, Flo Reichardt,
and Daniel Mullis.

Laren Langguth (standing)

and Michael Flaherty. (I to r) Steve Stevenson, Michael
Flaherty, Cindy Atkinson, and Mary

Ellen Stevenson (L to r) Gayle and Jerry Ellerbeck Jr.,

Diana Trewhella, and Dick Lodge.

<
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